

BY EMAIL

July 31, 2025

Justin Egan
Technical Manager, Regulatory Applications
Enbridge Gas Inc.
500 Consumers Road
North York, ON M2J 1P8
Justin.egan@enbridge.com

Dear Justin Egan:

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas)

2026 Rates Application

Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2025-0163

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) is in receipt of your letter dated July 30, 2025, requesting additional time to comply with the Letter of Direction for the above referenced proceeding. The extension request is approved.

The OEB issued a Notice of Hearing (Notice) and Letter of Direction to Enbridge Gas on July 28, 2025. One of the items in the Letter of Direction requires Enbridge Gas to arrange email service of the Notice to customers for whom it has an email address and the appropriate permissions by August 1, 2025.

In its letter, Enbridge Gas cited email distribution logistics and script development for customer inquiries as the reasons for why it needs additional time to compete the service of Notice. To ensure compliance with spam-related email regulations, Enbridge Gas estimates that it will require two weeks to organize and batch the emails it will send.

The Notice and Letter of Direction that were issued on July 28, 2025, are cancelled. The OEB will issue an amended Notice and an amended Letter of Direction shortly. The amended Notice will contain a revised intervenor request deadline. The amended Letter of Direction will contain a revised service of Notice deadline. The revised service of Notice deadline will be **August 15, 2025**.

T 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

In accordance with the OEB's Protocol for Adjusting Adjudicative Timelines, the duration of this extension request (i.e., 14 calendar days) will be added to the decision issuance Total Cycle Time.

Yours truly,

Ritchie Murray Acting Registrar

c: Mr. David Stevens, Aird & Berlis LLP <u>dstevens@airdberlis.com</u>